
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LETTER FROM THE DEPUTY HEADTEACHER 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I hope this week’s newsletter finds you all well and that you managed to get out and enjoy some of the brighter weather over 
the weekend.  It has been a busy start to the year already with various visits taking place, launch days and the first of our parent 
curriculum celebration assemblies for Red Kites class.  It was wonderful welcoming so many parents into school to hear about 

the amazing learning experiences of the children – including some 
wonderful singing from their recent Young Voices visit.  Please see dates 
for forthcoming Curriculum Celebration Assemblies.   
 
Class Curriculum Celebration Assemblies:  
Please see a reminder of the upcoming celebration assemblies.  Falcons 
class will be this Wednesday and we look forward to seeing you then.  It 
will begin at the revised time of 2.30pm. 

 
Curriculum Enrichment Opportunities 
Years 3 and 4 were transported into a magical 
storyland recently as the children visited the Oxford 
Story Museum. They were immersed into story portals 
as well as having the opportunity to explore different 
story-themed rooms. As part of the City of Spires 
theme, the children were also given a whistle stop tour 
of the city, visiting sights that inspired CS Lewis' 
Chronicles of Narnia, the Lion, the Witch and the 
Wardrobe – their current class text. 
 
The children in Years 1&2 launched their Castle and 
Dragons theme by inviting children to spend the day 
dressed as their favourite castle characters. We had 
knights, jesters, princes, princesses, kings, queens and 
many more. The children were very excited to begin to 
find out about the history of castle life in Britain, build 
catapults in DT, explore a range of castle stories in 
English and are especially excited about their visit to 
Warwick Castle later in the term.  
 
The Oxford Story Museum visited school last week to run workshops with EYFS, Key Stage 1 and Years 5&6.  The younger 
children focussed on Fairytale stories which links to their work in English and the older children focussed on Grimms Tales.  The 
children thoroughly enjoyed the immersive experience.   
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Parents’ Evening 
The spring term forthcoming Parents’ Evenings are taking place on Tuesday 6th and Thursday 8th February, which will be an 
opportunity to hear from your child’s class teacher/s about how they are getting on. Live bookings for Parents’ Evening will be 
available from 6.30pm today, Monday 29th January.  Please do make sure you make an appointment with your child/ren’s 
class teacher. 
 
Thank you as always for the continued support you give to our school, it is always very much appreciated and hugely valued.   
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Anna Poole  
Deputy Headteacher 
 
 
 
 

Safeguarding Children Updates 
What to do if you have concerns about a child 
If you have any concerns about a child relating to Safeguarding, please get in touch with one of our Safeguarding Leads 
immediately by contacting the school directly on 01993 812209 or by email safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk 
 
If you are unable to speak to a member of our Designated Safeguarding Team at school and have a safeguarding concern, 
please contact the Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) directly who will be able to advise you. 
If you have a concern about a child, please call MASH on 0345 050 7666.  
 

NSPCC Updates for Parents and Families 
The NSPCC have updated some of their guidance on supporting children with mental health 
issues. Please follow the links to some very useful pages on their website. 
 
Child Mental Health: click here  
 
The Safeguarding Network: click here 
 
 
 

Collective Worship Weekly Theme 

 

 

mailto:safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/child-health-development/child-mental-health
https://safeguarding.network/content/safeguarding-resources/specific-risks-children-additional-needs/mental-health/


Our World 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hedgehog Club 

 
Half Term Activity Days at Hailey Community Wood from 9.30am -3.30pm. (early drop off/late pick up 

available) 

14th, 15th and 16th February 

Come and enjoy a day of outdoor challenges and games including den building, fire 

lighting, cooking and much, much more. 

We will be cooking snacks on the fire. Hot drinks, squash, homemade biscuits will be 

available all day. 

It costs £38 per child or £48 for early drop off option.. 

Booking is through the website www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk  

 

Family Fun Morning. 

When: Sunday 4th February 10am until 1pm. 

Where: Hailey Community Wood, near Witney 

What: 

A morning of fun all about birds. You can make a bird hide, go exploring to see what 

birds you can find, make a bird feeder to take home and much, much more. 

Homemade biscuits hot drinks and snacks cooked on the fire will be available 

Costs: £15 per child, adults are free. 

Booking is through the website www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk  

 

http://www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk/
http://www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk/


Weekly Online Safety Guidance 

 
 

 



Mental Health Awareness 
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Anonymous OxPCF Special Educational Needs and/or Disabilities Family Survey 

 

Dear Parents, 

The Oxfordshire Parent Carers Forum (OxPCF) is delighted to run its first comprehensive 

school survey to gather the experiences of families of children and young people in the county 

with Special Educational Needs and/or Disabilities (SEND).  

If your child or children have SEND or additional needs, are aged 4-18 (school age, up to and 

including Year 13), please complete the survey via the link below.  

LINK Anonymous OxPCF Special Educational Needs and/or Disabilities Family Survey 

January 2024 

- Please complete one survey for each individual child.   

- Each survey should take approximately seven minutes to complete.  

- The survey closes at 7pm on Thursday 29th February 2024 

- The survey can be completed via a mobile device, tablet or laptop/PC, however if you 

require a paper copy (including large print) please email sarah.karnik@oxfsn.org.uk 

and we will be happy to facilitate this for you.  

OxPCF is also looking to gather more detailed experiences and views from Oxfordshire parent 

carers of children with SEND or additional needs. If you would like to provide a more detailed 

account of your experiences within schools, or require any further information, please email: 

sarah.karnik@oxfsn.org.uk 

Further Information: 

What is OxPCF? 

OxPCF is a wholly independent and formally recognised organisation, funded by the 

Department of Education. It is made up of a dedicated team of volunteer parent carers of 

children and young people with SEND, with a wide and varied range of lived experience 

spanning from 5 to over 20+ years.  

We work closely with, and act as Subject Matter Experts for the local authority and local area 

partnership across education, health and social care. We work in co-production with the local 

area partnership to help shape and improve statutory services in Oxfordshire for children and 

young people with SEND. We regularly gather views and experiences of parent carers via 

online surveys, in person events and meetings.  

Further information on who we are, and the work that we do can be found on our website: 

www.oxpcf.org.uk . We can also be found on Facebook: OxPCF Facebook , on Instagram: 

OxPCF Instagram and on LinkedIn: OxPCF LinkedIn 

Why is OxPCF running this survey? 

As part of our ongoing commitment to ensure that the voices of parent carers in Oxfordshire 

and heard and fed back into the local area partnership, OxPCF is running this survey aimed 

mailto:info@oxpcf.org.uk
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/CCY2ZQ3
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/CCY2ZQ3
mailto:sarah.karnik@oxfsn.org.uk
mailto:sarah.karnik@oxfsn.org.uk
http://www.oxpcf.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/oxpcf
https://www.instagram.com/ox_parentcarers_forum?igsh=MzRlODBiNWFlZA==
https://www.linkedin.com/company/oxfordshire-parent-carers-forum
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at all parent carers of children and young people with SEND or additional needs who are 

currently of education age (up to and including Year 13/maximum compulsory school age). 

The aim of this survey is to gather current school experiences and views of families. 

Am I able to complete the survey if my child doesn’t have a formal diagnosis, or any 

formal support in place? 

Yes! Please do. The survey is intended to capture experiences of all families whose children 

and young people with SEND or additional needs, from age 4 to 18 (up to and including 

children and young people currently in Year 13).  

Are my responses to the survey anonymous? 

Yes. We are not collecting any personal data via the survey. All individual responses and 

experiences will be held securely by OxPCF. No responses will be shared with your child’s 

current or previous school/s. 

What will you do with the survey responses? 

OxPCF will use the responses and data gathered to produce a report. This will be published 

on our website and shared with our network of parent carers on social media. It will also be 

shared with the local authority, and other statutory services (including health and social care) 

within Oxfordshire. 

We may use quotes or partial quotes from the survey responses in the report, however we will 

not name any individuals or schools. If we would like to use more a detailed quote that you 

have provided via email outside of the main survey, we will contact you by return email prior 

to the report’s publication.  

How do I become a part of OxPCF’s parent carer network? 

OxPCF welcomes all parent carers of children and young people with SEND to join our 

network. You may do so by joining our mailing list: OxPCF Mailing List Subscribe Form  or by 

emailing us at: info@oxpcf.org.uk . 

You may also join OxPCF’s closed peer to peer support group which is facilitated on 

Facebook. This is called The Oxfordshire SEND Room, and can be found here: The 

Oxfordshire SEND Room 

Do you offer individual support services or advice? 

OxPCF as an organisation is not a support service, able to offer advice or resolve complaints 

on an individual basis. These services fall outside of our remit.  

If you require individual advice, information or support regarding your child’s education, you 

may obtain this by contacting SENDIASS Oxfordshire here: SENDIASS Oxfordshire 

I have further queries or would like further information, who do I contact? 

Any queries relating to the survey should be sent to sarah.karnik@oxfsn.org.uk. Any general 

queries relating to OxPCF can be sent to us at info@oxpcf.org.uk 

 

Thank you for taking the time to complete this survey. 

mailto:info@oxpcf.org.uk
https://mailchi.mp/a009b7e9d735/oxpcfmailinglistsubscribe
mailto:info@oxpcf.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/share/16qXTe2SjQatUtZZ/?mibextid=K35XfP
https://www.facebook.com/share/16qXTe2SjQatUtZZ/?mibextid=K35XfP
https://www.sendiass-oxfordshire.org.uk/
mailto:sarah.karnik@oxfsn.org.uk
mailto:info@oxpcf.org.uk

